
From: Chris Wells <uniform@itsclassics.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/19/2013 11:51:20 AM
Subject: RE: Thank you.

No worries. 
We'll get this done.

THANKS for meeting with Langley. I know you'll take care of her. Your guidance is so 
appreciated!

Chris

Chris Wells
-Director of Operations- 
UNIFORM WORK & SPORT 
29E Hunter Road 
Hilton Head Island, SC 29926 
Office: (843) 681-4133, ext 232 
Store: (843) 681-3002 
Fax: (843) 689-2239
Email: uniform@itsclassics.com

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2013 11:43 AM
To: Chris Wells (uniform@itsclassics.com) 
Subject: Thank you.

Wells,
Thank you for your patience and support on this project. 
Thanks, KV

PS Meeting with Langley on the 29th for coffee J

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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